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CLERK’S REPORT NO. 2022- 087 
Methodology for Granting Resident Parking Permits 

Debate and Conclusions Ordinary Meeting Monday 7th November 2022 
 
 
Delays in the legal framework agreement between the JPC, SDC and KERB have stalled as SDC 
require the car park to be registered in accordance with the Road Traffic Act 1984, in respect of the 
enforcement of the site. The failure of the merger between SDC and WCC has affected their ability to 
provide adequate enforcement cover. 
 
I recommend to Council that they proceed with the revenue raising section of the undertaking, namely 
the charge of £500.00 per annum for a residents permit. 
 
The car park can potentially be extended to encompass land owned by the residents of 120 High 
Street, providing FOUR new spaces, two to be used by the residents, two for use by the JPC.   
 
A new surface will be needed along with markings on this plot and the main south car park. 
 
Will councillors please inspect the proposed application form and if appropriate elect to use a method 
of selection which is fair and transparent. It is most likely that applications date will be oversubscribed. 
 
The matter of the central and north car parks, I feel, is open for further debate with a possible reduction 
in charges as follows: 
 
   CHARGING COMMENCES AT 8.00AM FOR 10 HOURS 

2    hours FREE 
   6    hours £2.00 
   10  hours £3.00 
   NO CHARGE 18.01 hours to 07.59 hours  
 
Charging by KERB apps ONLY. NO ENFORCEMENT employed. 
 
I have approached Paul Birkin for his guidance on this less complicated approach and hope to update 
you all at the meeting. 
 

  
 
Ray Evans  
Parish Clerk & Proper Officer  -  Date 2nd November 2022   
 
Attachment: Proposed Residents Parking Permit 2022 
 


